
 

NATIONAL VOTERS DAY – 25- 1-2023 

 

Deputy Commissioner Ms.D Venkatalakshmi said that democracy can be preserved 

only by exercising the right to vote. NSS  organized an awareness program to  celebrate 

the National Voter's Day. Ms.Venkatalakshmi, who was  the chief guest, said that vote 

plays a very important role in a democratic system. She said that vote is a weapon to 

elect a good government. The Election Commission of India conducts the elections at 

various levels in the country. He said that the government is organizing Voter's Day on 

a large scale across the country with the aim of making everyone eligible to register as a 

voter. Zonal Commissioner Sri Katie Sudha Sarma said that students should be more 

conscious about the right to vote. They  said that India has the most robust and 

extensive electoral system in the world. Principal of the college, Dr. V. Narayana Rao, 

who presided over the meeting, said that the entire democratic system depends on the 

vote. He said that even if they ignore the vote, they will betray the democratic system. 

He advised the youth to inform everyone in the society about the necessity of voting. 

After that, the senior citizens who have voted for many times were honored. ID cards 

were given to the newly registered voters. Prizes were given to the winners of the 

competitions organized for the students on this occasion .Vice Principal Dr. 

M.Venkateswara Rao, NSS Unit-1 Program Officer Sri V. Seshagiri Rao , NSS 

Program Officers Sri D. Pawankumar, Sri  N. Sambasiva rao and others participated in 

this meeting. 
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